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Weaverham Parish Council
Weaverham Community Centre, Russet Road, Weaverham, Northwich, Cheshire, CW8 3HY
Tel: 01606 854451(24hr voicemail) Email: clerk@weaverhampc.co.uk
Minutes of the
Environment Committee Meeting 
held via Zoom on Monday 10th May 2021 at 7:15pm.

Present Cllrs Roger Moss (Vice Chairman), John Freeman (JF), Peter Wilkinson (PW), Adrian Morgan (AM), Michelle Budden (MB) and Iain Lasseter (IL) (from 7:30pm)

Absent: Cllrs Gillian Edwards (GE) and John Taylor (JT)
E68.
Public Open Forum: No members of the public were present.
E69.
No Apologies for Absence were received
E70.
No new Declarations of Interest were given.
E71.
Minutes of the meeting held on 29th March 2021 were approved.
E72.
An update was given by MB that she has developed a protocol to accept photo’s/details from councillors of verges/areas in their wards where the Council may be able to develop a scheme to alleviate parking issues.  Referrals could then be prioritised and, in conjunction with CWaC Highways and residents schemes could be put forward for work to be completed.  It was agreed that all councillors be asked to submit their proposals for consideration.  This would also include any proposed scheme for Rowan Road.
E73.
It was noted that several specialist contractors have submitted proposals and quotes for the renewal of Russet Road Play Park.  The project group will meet to refine the proposals into one scheme and obtain quotes for the agreed scheme.  There will be consultation with all councillors and the public about the final design.
E74. 
It was noted that there will be a Centenary Service at the War Memorial on Saturday, 24th July 2021 at 6:00pm.  In the meantime the memorial is to be professionally cleaned (as approved by Council in April) and the surrounding area is to be cleared of weeds etc. 
E75.
An update and explanation was given by (IL) with improvements to include a green granite pathway with cobbled edging around the pool and Indian stone patio area with some dwarf trees to enhance appearance (possibly in large pots) and low maintenance planting.  Possibly include some outdoor tables/chairs for users to consume drinks/food brought with them.  There was discussion about removing the shrubs/hedging at the end of the pool but this was not generally welcomed.  It was agreed that IL should continue to refine the plans and obtain quotes for the work.
E76.
The BID feasibility report was discussed and some doubts were expressed mainly around the lack of any guarantee of the scheme going ahead when the businesses vote, which would follow significant investment (c. £19000) by the Council.  It was pointed out that the Council may be able to borrow money via the Public Works Loan Board.  It was agreed that the Clerk should contact CWaC Cllr Fifield to discuss the best way forward, with a view to requesting the CWaC cllrs to set up a meeting with themselves, parish cllrs and Groundwork Rep(s).
E77.
Date of next meeting – To be confirmed at the Annual Meeting of Council, possibly 5th July 2021 

Meeting finished at 7.56pm.
Parish Office Opening hours 0900-1300 Monday – Thursday

Clerk to the Parish Council – John Freeman, Peter Wilkinson (Joint Acting Clerks)

